November 21, 1985

Mr. Walter E. Douglas
President
New Detroit, Inc.
One Kennedy Square, Suite 1000
Detroit, MI 48226

Dear Mr. Douglas:

I apoligize for the delay in responding to your letter concerning the Fair Housing Initiative Program.

The House finally passed legislation authorizing the Fair Housing Initiative Program on October 24, when it adopted H.R. 3500, the "Reconciliation Bill." However, the Senate has not yet acted on H.R. 3500, so it is unclear whether and when the program might be authorized. If and when it is authorized, it will still have to pass the appropriations hurdle before it gets funding, and that is unlikely before the fiscal year 1987.

Nevertheless, I am fully supportive of efforts to enforce the fair housing laws, and I will certainly seize any opportunities I become aware of to support or strengthen enforcement efforts. If you become aware of such an opportunity, please alert me to it as well.

I thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

Geo. W. Crockett, Jr. Member of Congress

GWC:1cc:de

f: housing



New Detroit, Inc. One Kennedy Square Suite 1000

Detroit, Michigan 48226 Telephone: (313) 496-2000

11 o re 1000

9aul 9aul

August 13, 1985

Board of Trustees

Robert E. Dewar - Chair
Owen Bieber - Vice Chair
Lee A. lacocca - Vice Chair
Arthur L. Johnson - Vice Chair
Helen Kelly - Vice Chair
Honald E. Petersen - Vice Chair
Roger B. Smith - Vice Chair
Jean Washington - Vice Chair
Donald R. Mandich - Sec. and Treas.
Walter E. Douglas - President
S. Martin Taylor - Exec. Vice President
Paul L. Hubbard - Vice President
David F. Smydra - Vice President
Alice P. Young - Vice President

David Adamany, Ph.D. Rose Aguilar James A. Aliber Charles E. Allen Jack Avignone George N. Bashara, Jr. Dave Bing W. Michael Blumenthal Ella Bragg Rep. William Bryant George E. Bushnell, Jr. Malcolm Carron, S.J. Richard Carson Richard A. Cascio Walker L. Cisler Wendell Cox, D.D.S. Charles R. Coy Rodkey Craighead Curtis J. Crawford Wardell Croft James K. Croll Genevieve Czarnecki William B. Daniel Lawrence P. Doss Charles T. Fisher, III Max M. Fisher Henry Ford, II* Jane C. Garcia Richard C. Gerstenberg* Walter C. Gibbs Alfred R. Glancy, III James Glass Algea O. Harrison, Ph.D. Rep. Charlie J. Harrison, Jr. Frank M. Hennessey Joseph L. Hudson, Jr. Richard F. Huegli Arthur Jefferson, Ed.D. I. Roy Jones Hon. Damon J. Keith* Carol Knott Albert A. Koch Hon. William Lucas Ray W. Macdonald Rev. Obje Mathews Fred C. Matthaei, Jr. Walter J. McCarthy, Jr. Amy McCombs William McCormick Robert Mitchell, S.J. Jane Hale Morgan Hon. Daniel T. Murphy Thomas A. Murphy* Robert C. Nelson Fay O'Hare Rep. Gary M. Owen William T. Patrick, Jr.* V. Lonnie Peek, Jr. Douglas S. Peters John J. Riccardo Thomas R. Ricketts James Roche* George Romney Robert D. Rowan Alan E. Schwartz Marc R. Shelton Gerald K. Smith Frank D. Stella Hon. Cynthia D. Stephens Marc Stepp Robert W. Stewart Rev. Valmon D. Stotts Most Rev. Edmund C. Szoka Lynn A. Townsend Mark L. Trujillo Thomas Turner Charles C. Vincent, M.D. William P. Vititoe Rev James Wadsworth Glenn E. Wash Stanley J. Winkelman

Honorable George W. Crockett, Jr. U. S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Representative Grockett:

Detroit is an urban coalition which has community since 1967. Our organizational objective is improvement of the quality of life for blacks, other minorities, the poor and the disadvantaged. Through the efforts of our Fair Housing Subcommittee, advocate we fair housing legislation and initiatives which are crucial to the stabilization of neighborhoods.

Our 1984 annual report on the status of fair housing in Detroit has determined that strong enforcement is clearly the most effective deterrent to the infringement of fair housing laws. Nationally, private fair housing centers have been instrumental in gathering evidence to support enforcement. Notably, the Fair Housing Center located in Detroit is distinguished as a reputable and efficient operation.

Currently, the Congress is considering a proposal to fund non-profit agencies to investigate and test for compliance with fair housing laws. Through contractual arrangements, these groups can strengthen the enforcement of fair housing legislation.

We urge that you support the allocation of \$10 million to the Fair Housing Initiative Program that has been designated by the Department of Housing and Urban Development for contracts with private non-profit housing groups.

Sincerely,

Walter E. Douglas President

WED/dlt

not authorized, so no \$ 4.R.30. 86 HUD bill - to Pres. H.R.30. continues fair howing 6.7 mpres. program 1/14 to Pres.

AUG 1 6 1985

Mayor Coleman A. Young
* Honorary Member